
From: Patricia Herbert  
Sent: Friday, March 8, 2024 11:14 AM 
To: Planning 
Subject: 2024/0755/T 
 
Dear Sirs 
With reference to the above application to the ash tree at 24-26 Swains Lane 
which we assume is in the front garden. 
 
We strongly support the intention to reduce height and width of this as it 
overhangs our front garden by approx 50% and causes considerable nuisance 
and concern from falling leaves, large twigs and seeds and bird excrement. This 
concern includes our foundations and the car parked beneath it. 
It has not been trimmed since 2012 
 
Thank you 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Patricia and John Herbert 
 


